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Newsletter 
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Two months to go before the end of  this Lions year.Two months to go before the end of  this Lions year.  
  

There are two months remaining in this Lions Year.  Letõs end the year with a big push to accomplish 
some of the goals you set for yourself or your Lions Club this year.  What you didnõt set a single goal!!!  
Then let me suggest one or two.  How about adding a new member to your Lions Club as mem-
bership is the key to our continued success?  This goal should be at the top of your list.  Congratula-
tions to the thirty-six Lions Clubs (56%) in District 25-F who have added members.  Thank you for 
your help in membership growth.  Thereõs still time to add a new member to your Club this Lions 
year. Or maybe your Lions Club would consider participating in the Centennial Service Challenge 
by offering community service toward one of the four emphasized areas, Engaging Our Youth, Pro-
tecting the Environment, Sharing the Vision or Relieving the Hungry.   Completing three service pro-
jects, contributing to LCIF, adding a member, communication, leadership development, club activity, 
and club in good standing makes your Lions Club eligible for a òClub Excellenceó banner patch.  
Remember the key to receiving this recognition is to report it on form DA-1 which is available on 
lionsclubs.org website. The form needs to be completed, signed by me and sent to LCI no later than 
August 31, 2017. 
 

You still have time to plan your Lions Club Centennial Community Legacy Projects, now would 
be an exciting time to embrace that activity by participating at one of the three levels.  You can get 
started by visiting the lionsclubs.org and typing your area of interest in the search box.  Good luck, 
remember the hardest step is the first. 
 

It is time for your local Lions Club to elect new officers to lead through the next Lions year.  As those 
elections are completed it is important for your Lions Club Secretary to report these new officers to 
LCI.  This information needs to include a current address, telephone number and email address as this 
 

< Continued on Page 2é>  
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< ...continued from Page 1. > 
 

becomes the preferred mode of correspondence from LCI to 
your local Lions Club.  It is also helpful to our District Directory 
organizer, Denise Salsbery, as she formats the new directory. 
 

Camp Woodsmoke (9219 E. CR 640 N., Greensburg, IN 47240) 
is planning a work day.  It promises to be an enjoyable day to be 
outside and the Trustees could use your help.  A terrific oppor-
tunity to show support for this outstanding District F program. 
 

By the time you receive this issue of our newsletter, the Indiana 
Lions State Convention in Evansville will be complete.  I hope 
you attended the Convention, had a wonderful time and en-
hanced your Lionõs knowledge of new opportunities as we begin 
planning for the next Lions year. 
 

Training should be on everyoneõs mind now as we have new 
Lions Club officers, especially presidents, secretaries, and treasur-
ers.  It is beneficial to know how to conduct a proper meeting, 
report membership or activities to LCI, and proper accounting 
of funds your Lions Club handles each year.  There are many 
ways to obtain this training, from the LCI web site 
(www.lionsclubs.org) or Lions in District 25F who are willing to 
spend an hour or two or three to help new officers and those 
who need remedial training.  Being up to date with the duties of 
your position will enable your year to go as smoothly as possible. 
 

Zone Chair training is being conducted around the district; 
please, try to attend.  You will learn the duties of a Zone Chair 
and more about Lions Club which will help you in the future. 
 

Itõs never too late to make plans to attend the Lions Club Inter-
national Convention, this year in Chicago, from June 30th to July 
4th.  At this Convention Melissa Baker will become your new 
District Governor.  Remember, if you can only go for one day 
Saturday July 1st should be that date, because it is the day of the 
International Parade and Show. 
 

The thought for this month!     Consider helping at the Indian-
apolis Motor Speedway later this month.  Your Lions Club can 
earn money for your Administrative Fund by working at this 
event.  There is information available in last monthõs newsletter 
or you can contact Lions Reed Fish at Rfish@amfam.com or 
Jeff Berghoff at jberghoff62@icloud.com 
 

My contact information is:  (317)293-6107 / sew_law@msn.com 
 

. - DG Steve Winegardner 

Jeffersonville Lions Club newest member Lion Ben Sapp with 
sponsor Lion Marvin Potter. 

District Governor Stephen Winegardner accepts Club donations 
from his home Lions Club of Pike Twp. by Secretary Ed Harper. 

Richmond Lions Club President Don Bates presents Interna-
tional Director Melvyn Bray a gift from his Lions Club. 

Attention Secretaries 
Denise Salsbery, District Administrator 
 

Congratulations to those of you who have already entered 
your incoming officers (2017-18) on the LCI website. 
 

For the others, this is a reminder that prior to doing so you 
need to ensure that the membersõ information and club in-
formation on the website are accurate.  
 

If you need help with this matter do not hesitate to contact 
me at 317-435-9601 or dosalsbery@att.net 
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Did you connect with Me in the ôEõ? 
VDG Melidda Baker 
 

Many of you know that thereõs a lot going on, from anni-
versaries and birthdays to welcoming new members and 
remembering our fallen.  It is very hard to keep track 
sometimes.   Our newsletter does a great job for you.  In 
fact, it puts out so much information that we are looking 
at other ways to get information out to you without hav-
ing a large file to download and if you decide to print it 
out, less supplies will be needed to do so.  More to come 
on that soon. 
 

Did you know?  100 years. One hundred years. Ten dec-
ades. 120 months. 36,400 days. Hard to imagine, isnõt it?   
Which way is easiest for you to òwrap your head around 
itó?  For me, itõs the decades.  Probably because Iõm 
coming up on a birthday in decades myself. òJust a kidó, 
I know. 
 

Lions Clubs International celebrating 100 years ð and it 
all started in Indiana! 
 

October 24, 1916 ð Dr. W.P. Woods from EVANS-
VILLE, IN  formally filed the Articles of Incorporation 
with the State of Indiana to charter the òInternational 
Association of Lions Clubsó. 
 

Wait, 1916?  Then we should already be 100, right? Well, 
no ð the organization wasnõt truly formed until the first 
Annual Convention held in October of 1917 when the 
official voting occurred.  
 

71 years.  Since 1946, District òFó of the Indiana Lions 
Multiple District (MD) 25 has served our communities 
with a òFóantastic effort. One of the largest and most 
diverse areas, District 25F encompasses 20 counties: Bar-
tholomew, Clark, Dearborn, Decatur, Fayette, Franklin, 
Hancock, Henry, Jefferson, Jennings, Johnson, Marion, 
Ohio, Ripley, Rush, Scott, Shelby, Switzerland, Union, 
and Wayne.  The boundaries may have changed over the 
years but F has always stayed true to service in our com-
munity.  Seventy-one years! 852 months. 25,560 days. 
 

45 years.  The hidden jewel of our District, Camp 
Woodsmoke was presented as a District Project at that 
yearõs State Convention.  Since then it has grown, im-
proved and served 10,000s of Indiana children from 25-
F. Forty and one-half decades.  540 months. 16,200 days. 
 

___ years.  MD 25 (Indiana) has hosted International 
Presidents at our State Conventions. A figure unmatched 
by any other District with exception to Illinois 
(Headquarters does have and advantage.) 
 

4 days, (+~1,095 days of preparation). 96 hours. 5,760 
minutes. This yearõs convention in Evansville will have 
completed by the time you receive this.  Whichever Dis-

trict has won the bid to hold the State Convention has ap-
proximately 3 years to plan, negotiate and make final prep-
arations to get to those last four days of hotels, activities, 
dinners, lunches, visitors, and presentations! 

District E has done an excellent job this time around 

with Evansville showing us her best and brightest - 

Look for pictures online! 
 

2 months. Two months. ~60 days until Lions Clubs Interna-
tional Convention.  Current attendance count there is over 
50,000é.and growing!   
 

Take care of yourselves and each other.  I thank you for all 
you do from the bottom of my heart ð Yours in Lionism, 
 

VDG Melissa Baker  
http://www.indianalions25f.org/   

May Flowers 
2VDG Ron Bigham   CW Trustee 
 

May flowers are blooming and the weather is warming in 
preparation for summer. 
 

Thank you to all of the Lions who came to Camp 
Woodsmoke for Clean Up Day.  
 

It was good to see Lions from all over the State at the 
Lions State Convention. For those who were not able to 
attend, you missed out on a wonderful weekend hosted 
by District E and the opportunity to meet International 
President Corlew.  
 

All Lions are invited to assist on ISBVI Clean Up Day on 
Saturday, May 20th. This clean-up is a great opportunity 
to visit with other Lions from around the State and help 
the school to prepare the grounds for graduation visitors. 
 

The most important day coming up in May is Memorial 
Day.  Originally known as Decoration Day, which was 
started in 1868 in Decatur, Illinois by the Grand Army of 
the Republic placing flowers on the graves of fallen Un-
ion soldiers.  Later it was changed to Memorial Day to 
honor all US soldiers that had given the ultimate price in 
the defense of our country. Because of their service and 
sacrifice, we as Lions are able to be free to serve those 
around us in need. 
 

Set aside some time of remembrance to honor those  that 
Memorial Day honors on May 29th this year with mo-
ments of reflection and prayers while we give òThanksó 
for our blessings they have provided and òThankó a vet-
eran this month for their service to our country.  
 

Biteõem!!!!! 
 

2VDG Ron Bigham 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/
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Treasurerõs Notes, Part 2 
Lion Pat Bigham, Cabinet Treasurer 
 

As mentioned in Aprilõs newsletter, below are some very 
IMPORTANT Time Sensitive Treasurerõs notes: 
 

¶ Your clubs Business Entity Reports will be due soon, or 
has been already.  Be sure to check the website for the 
expiration date.  It is now $21.00 plus $1.50 processing 
fee.  The good news, itõs now good for two years.  
Please be sure to file.  Itõs the best insurance policy you 
have, and a way to keep your 501c3 status.  https://
inbiz.in.gov/business-filings 

¶ Start thinking about filing the Forms 104, 103 either 
short or long, and the 136, for Business Tangible Per-
sonal Property Tax.  All forms can be found on-line.  
These need to be filed by May 15th.  On the 103, you 
need to use the address where the property/materials 
are located as of March 1st.  This one gets mailed to the 
Township Assessor.  The form 136 gets mailed to the 
County Assessor to keep your tax exempt status. 

¶ In June, get prepared for the State NP-20 and the Fed-
eral E-990N postcard or the Federal 990EZ.  This will 
run the fiscal year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017.  This 
closes out the year as you as Treasurer. http://
www.in.gov/dor/taxforms 

¶ All club donation contributions need to be submitted to 
me no later than June 10th, 2017 for processing during 
this term.  My cut off as Cabinet Treasurer is June 30th 
like everyone else.  Enclosed again is the Donation page 
for those clubs whom would like to submit donations. 

¶ Be sure the Secretary has updated the clubs MMR for 
members, next terms Officers, and all activities. 

 
I realize this sounds like a repeat of Aprilõs, but it is ex-
tremely important and time sensitive.  If you have any ques-
tions, please contact me. 
 
Have a great month of May. 

Greenwood Lions Library Update 
 

We are so pleased to share pictures of the upgrades that 
have been completed at the Library that we started in the 
spring of 2016.  The sponsors and community have been 
wonderful in their support for this very important project.   
 

They have added an small kitchenette, new tables and 
chairs, new books and new book cases.  Too many up-
grades to count!! 
 

I'm sure those of you who were able to make it to the 
Grand Opening last May, can see the pride these folks have 
in their Library. 
 

Congratulations to the volunteers at the Greenwood Mo-
bile Home Park!! 

HELP WANTED  
Jack R. Salsbery, PDG 
 

The other day, I visited the Indianapolis-Downtown Lions 
Club.  They currently meet at noon on the 3rd Thursday of 
each month at the Antelope Club, 615 N. Delaware Street in 
Indianapolis. 
 

They are planning on starting a membership drive and are 
actively seeking potential members who work or live in the 
Downtown area. 
 

If you know anyone you think might be interested in join-
ing, please contact Lion Margaret Blankenbeker at 317-855-
7525 or joe_blankenbeker_193@comcast.net 
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Rising Sun Lions Club newest member Lion Alex Oser. 

L-R Sponsor Lion Tim Chapman, New Lion Jacob Chapman, 
DG Steve, new Lion Richard Neal, Sponsor Lion Dennis Adams 
and new Lion Keith Ruetz.  New members inducted into Sulphur 
Springs Lions Club. 

Lion Cindi Winegardner receives her well-deserved W.P Woods  
Fellowship during the District 25-F Convention. 

Lion Linda Ohman, the newest member of Morristownôs Lions 
Club with her sponsor, Lion Paul Peterson. 

International Director Melvyn Bray accepts a Centennial W.P. 
Woods Fellowship from PCC Bob Booher and DG Stephen 
Winegardner. 

 
 
Lions end of watch roll call: 
Derald Ellinghausen - Aurora 
David Patterson - Aurora 
Paul Keach Jr. ï Madison             
Merrill Bruce - Versailles 
 

 
Lions! Need a clean ad-free place to 

listen to your favorite Music?  
  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-
media/online-radio.php 

Welcome our new Lions 
members! 
Paul J Estro ï Centerville 
Crystal Kaulin - Centerville 
Angelina Hacker ï Clermont 
Ernest Hacker ï Clermont 
Maria Walker ï Indianapolis 
Downtown 
Herb Drew ï Liberty 
Bill Murray II ï Liberty 
Jamie Adams ï Madison 
Toran Adams ï Madison 
Paul Schafer ï Madison 
Ian J Wells ï Madison 
David Sutherlin - Milan 

Is your Club event on the District 
Calendar? Check here: http://
www.indianalions25f.org/
calendar.html  
If not, send me an email with 
please add event as the subject  
 ð no phone calls please .  lion-

melissab@gmail.com  

http://www.indianalions25f.org/calendar.html
http://www.indianalions25f.org/calendar.html
http://www.indianalions25f.org/calendar.html
mailto:lionmelissab@gmail.com
mailto:lionmelissab@gmail.com
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Vision Screening Opportunity 
PDG Jack Salsbery, Vision Screening Board 
 

A Vision Screening training program will be held at 630pm, 17 May 
2017, at the Paul Baxter Memorial Building (Lawrence Lions Club) 
4745 North Richardt, Lawrence, Indiana, 46226.  All are invited to 
attend.  Training will last approximately 2 hours.  You do not have to 
be a LION to be trained, however, you must be over the age of 16. 

The Columbus Lions Club purchased and distributed 100 gal-
lons of milk  to a local food bank and other needy organizations 
as part of the 100th anniversary of Lions. 100 for 100. 

Southport LC and friends at Leader Dog  

Indianapolis-Warren Township Lions held an Easter Egg Hunt 
on Saturday 15 April  

The Beech Grove Lions made its annual donation to the Beech Grove 
High School at the recent VIP (Renaissance) Breakfast.  Pictured (left 
to right) Lion Treasurer Norm Woods, Principal Lizz Walters, Lion 
President Mike Hendrix, and Lion Secretary Don Stowers. 

Centennial Award 
 

The Beech Grove Lions Club was recently recognized for 
their contributions to Beech Grove City Schools with the 
Centennial Award. The club is preparing to celebrate their 
80th year of existence in the city. Truly an international or-
ganization, the Lions empowers volunteerism to meet hu-
manitarian needs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Centennial Award sponsor, Jim Coffman of Eckstein 
Shoes, is pictured presenting the award to Lions Mike 
Hendrix , Don Stowers and Mike Pence. 

Action Needed!:  LCIF Contributions 
VDG Melidda Baker 
 

All clubs, please consider prioritizing your donations to 
LCIF soon!  We are only halfway to 100% for the year so 
far. 


